Girdwood Land Use Committee

Notice of Meeting on June 13, 2016
 Meeting Minutes
Announcements:
· Alyeska Highway Open House is THU June 16 from 7:30-9PM in the Girdwood Community Room

· Chugach Electric has scheduled power outage from 11PM on TUE June 28 thru 7AM on WED June 29.

· Land Use Committee and GBOS Joint Quarterly Meeting is June 20 at 6PM in the Girdwood Community Room.  
Agenda Item LUC 1606-01: 
Call to order 7:05PM by Brian Burnett, LUC Chair
Agenda Approved for June 13, 2016 Meeting

Change in Agenda item 1605-05 by Jerry Fox

7-0
Minutes Approved for May 9 Regular LUC Meeting
Edits to meeting minutes by Lewis Leonard

8-0

LUC Officer reports
None

Agenda Item LUC 1606-02:  Public Comment
Jerry Fox states that he received a call regarding the Taco Loco food truck, which has been relocated to Old Girdwood, which is zoned Commercial.  Over the weekend there was a band and the truck was open late, without bathrooms or adequate parking.  Lewis Leonard states that he also received a call about this and had encouraged the caller to call Muni code enforcement.  He also suggested that neighbors talk to the Taco Loco owner and/or owner of the space where the truck is located.
Agenda Item LUC 1606-03: Committee reports:

Trails Committee Report (Brian Burnett)
Trails Committee meeting on TUE June 7.  Discussed Alaska Trail Volunteers, and Alyeska Ski Club’s adoption of Beaver Pond Trail.  Group has worked about 4 hours on brushing, will do more in fall. In exchange for their work, they will be able to place a sign that they have adopted the trail.

Arlberg Road Extension, Trailhead for Winner Creek.  Parks and Rec was not able to put together a grant application for the Federal Lands Access Program grant.

2016 Trail work is under way. SCA is working on Beaver Pond Trail and will be there for 3 weeks total.  School worked on Athabascan Trail, Tiny Creek Bridge, and did other trail tread improvements during Days of Service.

Lower Iditarod has great plan produced by Alison Rein.  Andy Hehnlin has been working on access for material delivery so that work can begin on trail. Trail improvement work on hold currently to stay out of the way of Alyeska Highway project.

Airport Access to upper valley trails conversation about beaver activity around the bridges and future construction of new hangars at the North end of the Airport Road.

Girdwood Trails Plan is at a point that Trails is seeking help from Agnew Beck on formatting, editing and mapping.

Hand Tram Kiosks are now complete.  Schubert placed the roofing today.

Alyeska Playing Field Survey should be completed in June.

No Trails Committee meeting in July, next is August 2.

Di Powers asks who to discuss expanding parking for Winner Creek Trail on Crow Creek Road.  Parking lot is often overflowing with cars and people are parking on Crow Creek Road.  Brian Burnett recommends contacting the Glacier Ranger District office to discuss.
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Girdwood Area Plan Review Committee (Diana Livingston & Lewis Leonard)

No information.  Waiting for Planning Team to become available after completing Anchorage Bowl Mapping.

Cemetery Committee (Tommy O’Malley) 

No information to report

Title 21, Chapter 9 Review Committee (Tim Cabana & Marco Zaccaro)
No information to report.
Old Business:
Agenda Item LUC 1503-07:  Update on Law Enforcement in Girdwood.

MOA and Whittier attorneys are working on a contract for police services.  The Girdwood Police contract committee is engaged in the process and working with both sides to create the contract.  Jerry Fox adds that GBOS is working on solution for Forest Fair weekend with Alaska State Troopers.  More information at June 20 GBOS meeting.

Agenda Item LUC 1603-05:  Update on status of tri-folds to clarify Conditional Use Permit process and Marijuana Special Land Use Permit process and other MOA Title 21 development activities.
Lewis has been working on several projects that will culminate in creation of pamphlets that describe process to petitioners:

1. Conditional Use Permit

2. Marijuana Special Land Use Permit

3. Alcohol licensing

Items #1 and #2 have been presented to the GBOS but have not yet been voted on by GBOS.
Agenda Item LUC 1605-06:  Consider restructuring of Land Use Permitting presentation cycle to LUC and GBOS (Lewis Leonard)

Municipal code changed on Jan 1, 2016 to require presentation to community council at beginning of permitting process.  In Girdwood, the prior request for 2 consecutive presentations would not provide the information needed.  Lewis has worked with Marco Zaccaro to establish timeline and required materials that would provide for preliminary presentation at the beginning of the process with simple plans and follow-up detailed presentation when project is at 35-65% design and ready for Planning and Zoning review.
Motion:

Girdwood Land Use Committee moves to change LUC attendance show-and-tell requirements for petitioners for a Conditional Use Permit to the following timeline and to codify this in the LUC rules, procedures and operating principles, notify all relevant Municipal departments of our revised requirements and ask GBOS to do the same:


Initial MOA required public presentation at LUC meetings where the petitioner presents the following:

preliminary site plan, floor plan, elevations all around, zoning status of the site and lands abutting the site, statement of projected positive impacts, statement of possible negative impacts

road development plans, statement of expected requests for variances from zoning regulations.

After Petitioner’s Planning Department packet comes to Girdwood some months later, just prior to the petitioners Planning and Zoning hearing, the petitioner is to be notified and added to the agenda for their second LUC meeting.  

Motion by Lewis Leonard, 2nd by Jerry Fox

Motion Passes 8-0


Brian Burnett praises Lewis for taking on this effort to clarify what is needed and timeline for petitioners.


Jerry Fox states that this outline makes sense with Muni change in required presentation.

Agenda Item LUC 1605-07:  Finalize topics to be considered at the GBOS/LUC Joint Meeting on June 20 at 6PM in the Girdwood Community Room.

LUC reviewed preliminary agenda and made no changes at this time.  However, later in the meeting, LUC added Move to Amend (see LUC item 1606-04) to the GBOS/LUC agenda.
Agenda Item LUC 1605-05: Organics Anonymous, regarding limited cultivation business to be located on Mt. Hood Drive, reason not to petition to deny & information on the method for community input on marijuana licenses, Jerry Fox.
Jerry Fox has followed up with MOA and state regarding the issuance of state licenses.  Petitioners request license from the state, request is forwarded to the municipality to review.  Zoning at the Muni level would determine that this location on Mt. Hood Drive is not within code, and license would not be completed.  For this reason, Jerry states that it is not necessary for the LUC to write to deny the license.  However, anyone can write objection and send it to the state during comment period. Protest can be made within 30 days of posting by the state and within 60 days of posting with the Municipality.

Currently 2 licenses have been requested:  THC at the Laundromall and Organics Anonymous.  Neither has been completed, according to state website. Turnagain Herb Co has not yet applied.
Lewis Leonard expresses frustration that the MOA site is not as up-to-date as the state website, and it is unclear who to contact at the municipal level to discuss.

Comment by Steve Halverson is that allowing this business in a residential area would set poor precedent for the community.  Jerry Fox adds that changing code to allow this in residential area is unlikely and that it would undermine those who work toward businesses in properly zoned locations.
Jerry Fox confirms that this item can be removed from the GBOS agenda next week.

New Business:

Agenda Item LUC 1606-04:  Move to Amend, Anchorage; Beverly Churchill presenting.  Group would like to pursue recommendation by LUC for GBOS resolution in support of Amendment to the US Constitution regarding Corporate Personhood and Free Speech.
Beverly Churchill attended GBOS meeting some months ago, and tried to present at LUC in March, but the meeting went very late that night.
Move to Amend-Anchorage is local branch of nationwide grassroots effort to amend the US Constitution and establish that corporations do not have the same rights as people.  Their effort is to gain support through community councils and eventually the Municipality of Anchorage.  

LUC discusses how to go about providing support.  Motion to recommend GBOS Resolution on the item or just LUC motion of support.  Move to Amend-Anchorage will present again to LUC in July.  How to provide support, if so decided by LUC is to be discussed with GBOS at the Quarterly meeting on June 20. 
Agenda Item LUC 1606-05:  Discussion of amount of handicap parking available around Town Square Park and how to proceed in creating more, better situated handicap spots available.

Handicap parking around town square park meets the required number, but seems inadequate and poorly placed with businesses that are beginning to develop (THC in Laundromall and the Ski Inn).  
Discussion is how to create more dedicated handicap accessible parking spots in locations convenient to business access.

Jerry Fox agrees to follow up with MOA to find out how to legally re-classify parking spots as Handicap accessible.
Agenda Item LUC 1606-06:  Presentation by Raleigh Hill for proposed beverage licensing for the Girdwood Picnic Club, a new restaurant business located at 194 Hightower Road.

Raleigh Hill and his wife, Jenny have opened the Girdwood Picnic Club. They have lived in Girdwood for 8+ years and are residents in the community.  Location is in the old World Cup building.  Restaurant serves breakfast and lunch, may open for special occasion buy-out dinners.  Occupancy is approx 43 people including restaurant and bar seating.  Since Maxine’s and Casa Del Sol closed, there are more limited dining options in Girdwood; those restaurants had bee/wine licenses, but no one has replaced them.  Having more locations with beverage options around Girdwood will spread out people on busy days. Seeking beer/wine license only, not full alcohol.

Raleigh has applied to State for license and is working through the process, currently has completed 10 day posting at the Post Office and 3 week advertisement of permit request for beer/wine license.  Currently presenting for 1st LUC, will be at GBOS on June 20 and will re-appear in July at both meetings to request non-objection from both LUC and GBOS.

Meeting adjourned 9:10PM.
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